

Friday 13th April 2018

Dear Mr Dominic Raab,

Put Traveller Site Provision first - No More Punitive Legislation.

In response to your announcement of a government review of the laws and powers to deal with unauthorised caravan sites and developments on Thursday 5th April 2018, we call on you to prioritise addressing the root cause of unauthorised sites in the UK - the chronic national shortage of site provision.

We are highly concerned that the introduction of tough new powers to tackle unauthorised Gypsy and Traveller sites which may be considered by ministers are disproportionate in the context of the chronic shortage of site provision in the UK. We are concerned that increased powers and therefore increased evictions will further worsen the health and wellbeing of Gypsy and Traveller communities, who are already recognised by the Equality and Human Rights Commission as one of the groups experiencing the worst health and educational inequalities in the UK.

We are greatly concerned that the review and the questions chosen to guide the consultation process will reinforce and further anti-Gypsyism sweeping across Europe and have an adverse effect on all statutorily homeless Gypsies and Travellers.

We wish to highlight that increased enforcement powers are likely to worsen issues with unauthorised sites for settled communities across the country. If families are evicted from an unauthorised site, they often have nowhere else to go and therefore will have no other option but to create a new unauthorised site in a new area. A better first step is to focus on adequate site provision in order to meet current and future need and for the government to fulfil its 'positive obligation to facilitate the Gypsy way of life' (as outlined by the European Court of Human Rights in Chapman v UK).

We the undersigned urge Ministers to support Gypsies and Travellers in the UK in addressing issues of site provision as a basis to improve the appalling health and education outcomes for many people in these communities. If Gypsy and Traveller families cannot access a site to live on, they do not have easy access to water and sanitation, which most of us take for granted in the UK in the 21^{st} Century.

Zoe Matthews/Sarah Mann Co-Directors Friends, Families and Travellers

Jabeer Butt Acting CEO Race Equality Foundation Jeremy Crook OBE CEO Black Training and Enterprise Group

Sanchita Hosali Director British Institute of Human Rights

> Honorary President Baroness Janet Whitaker

> > Community Base 113 Queens Road Brighton East Sussex BN1 3XG

Call: 01273 234 777 email: fft@gypsy-traveller.org visit: www.gypsy-traveller.org









Andy Greg CEO

Race On The Agenda

Simon Wooley

CEO

Operation Black Vote

Joy Warmington

CEO BRAP

Kunle Olulode Director

Voice 4 Change England

Jane Ide CEO

NAVCA - National Association for Voluntary &

Community Action

Helen Jones

CEO

Leeds Gypsy and Traveller Exchange

Fizza Qureshi Director

Migrants Rights Network

Corey Stoughton Advocacy Director

Liberty

Debby Kennett

Chief Executive Officer

London Gypsies and Travellers

Yvonne MacNamara

CEO

The Traveller Movement

K Khan Secretary Gypsy Council Joseph P Jones

Chair

Gypsy Cooperative

Josie O' Driscoll Chief Officer GATE Herts

Nathalie Bennett

CEO Gypsy Life

Jackie Duffy Project Manager

Leicestershire Gypsy and Traveller Equality

Mike Doherty and Lisa Smith Editor and Youth Editor Travellers' Times

Lynne Tammi

CEO

Article 12 in Scotland

Paul Boucher Director

Lincolnshire Traveller Initiative

Betty Smith-Billington

Chair

Kushti Bok and Dorset interagency concern for

Travellers

Gabriela Smolinska-Poffley

Deputy Manager Roma Support Group

Samantha Worrall

Case Coordinator Travelling Community Support

Julian House

Pamela Smith

Chair

National Bargee Travellers Association

Honorary President Baroness Janet Whitaker

> Community Base 113 Queens Road Brighton East Sussex BN1 3XG

Call: 01273 234 777 email: fft@gypsy-traveller.org visit: www.gypsy-traveller.org





